
I am writing to ask you to please vote NO to BOS 4-19-21 Agenda Item 3b 

 

In the 11 years we have lived here, we have seen an increase in ugly fencing, hoop housing, lit 

up hoop houses at night, a horrible smell at dawn and dusk, an increase in crime, and an 

increasing lack of water. 

 

We have tried to protect ourselves (we are 80+ years old) with cameras and such, but we have no 

way of defending ourselves should someone want to rob us. Already we've had things stolen 

from us (from mail to packages) which has never happened in years past. And the number of 

shootings near us due to pot grows is a lot. This is NOT the neighborhood we moved into. 

 

I can't see how expanding pot growth would be a good thing for our county when the county 

already can't police the grows that already exist. Also, the Sheriff says he can't police the crime 

that comes from pot grows. So that means it's every man and woman for themselves. This is a 

bad and sad situation. Please don't put our lives in danger, nor take away our enjoyment in our 

country lifestyle in our golden years. 

M Ward 


